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WPOA Board of Trustees Saturday Meeting – 12/12/2020 
 

**Anyone who would like to receive an e-mail blast of the report summaries, on the Friday prior to the meetings, needs 

to submit their e- mail address to the Office staff.  

**Any updates from the Friday email are indicated in italics of the summary of each report. 

**The deadline for submission of information for the monthly newsletter and other media releases is the Monday 

following the WPOA meeting at 4pm. The Office staff appreciates the cooperation of all of the clubs to share the events 

and activities held at Lake Waynoka. 

**The WPOA Board held a closed regular meeting on December 12th in the Lodge. Social distancing was 

observed and masks were worn by all attendees.  

President Beard called the meeting to order at 10:52am. 

Roll Call: Present: Beard, Crank, Ellis, Holt, Purdin, Raleigh, Redick, Taylor, VonWahlde, Mgr. Cahall 

Minutes: Crank made a motion and Taylor seconded to approve the 10/10/20 minutes as printed in the newsletter. A 

yea/nay vote was taken and the motion passed unanimously.  

President’s Report (Charlie Beard): President Beard read the following: Regarding closing the meeting, I am really 

sensitive to the COVID-19 crisis. Three members of my family have contacted covid and were in quarantine. There are 

several active cases in our community and I do not want to be responsible for the further spread of the virus. There have 

been 455 cases reported in the last two weeks in Brown County. Although I would like nothing more than to have a 

normal meeting, our Code of Regulation mandates we are only required to have one open meeting a year. The Rec 

Center, Lodge and Lounge are managed by our General Manager. The Restaurant is leased under different provisions 

with the Brown County Health Department inspecting and regulating them. Our State Legislatures recently passed 

House Bill 404 which limits public attendance at all public meetings. Although we are not governed by the State 

Legislature, I believe it sends a message throughout Ohio that they do not want public attendance at their meetings. We 

will be videotaping the meeting today and showing it on the Waynoka website. Any member concerns that are brought 

up prior to the meeting will be addressed. I have spoken to the author of the dredging report and he is willing to address 

emails, questions or comments and willing to have a webinar on the report. 

Treasurer’s Report (Vern Taylor): 

Operating funds 

• The total operating income for the month of November was $76,000.00. 

• The total operating expense for the month of November was $133,000.00 with no unexpected expenses. 

• The operating fund balance at the end of November was $768,958.08. 

• The operating income for the year at the end of November was $2,033,000.00 and that is 93% of the plan for 2020. 

• The expected income at the end of November was 96% so the WPOA is 3% under budget. 

• The operating expense for the year at the end of November was $1,825,000.00 and that is 85% of the plan for 2020. 

• The expected expense was 92% so we are 7% under budget.  

Allocated Assessment Funds 

• The income for allocated operating assessments in November was $8,000.00. 

• Assessment account expenditures in November totaled $49,000.00.  

• The balance of all allocated assessment accounts at the end of November was $470,177.68. 

Invested Funds  

• Invested reserves at the end of November totaled $483,776.39. 

 Total cash on hand at the end of November was $1,722,912.15. 

Manager’s Report (Paul Cahall):  

• We have opened the valve of the main lake to drain the lagoon for WRWSD. We are hoping to take the lake down 

about 5 to 7 feet depending on the weather this winter. 

• Long Range Planning Committee presented the capital budget for 2021. The Long Range Planning Committee 

recommendations will be considered by the board in December. We expect to pass the capital budget in January. 

• In January 2021, inspections will take place on the spillway. This will require digging inspection holes and concrete 

bore samples taken.  The engineers will then give the board recommendation on maintenance to be done to extend 

the life of the spillway. 

• All recreation area bathrooms and the beach bath house have been winterized and closed for the winter. These areas 

will reopen April 1st next year. 

• Because of the uptick in COVID 19 and constantly changing rules, please watch the Web Site and Facebook for 

updates concerning WPOA sponsored and club sponsored events. If these events change or are canceled, this is 

where we will make those announcements. We are in constant contact with the Brown County Health Department 

for updates on what we can and cannot do. 
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• Trustee Holt asked if the Marina boat ramp will be accessible since the lake will be lowered around 7 feet. Manager 

Cahall answered yes. 

                                         Security Report for November 2020 (Chief Wallace): 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

               Other News from Security 
 During the Month of November, 7 traffic citations were issued, 5 of those were for driving under a suspended license. 2 

individuals were found to have warrants through local agencies and were re-cited with new court dates. 7 misdemeanor criminal 

charges were filed in the Brown County Municipal Court for drug possession, drug paraphernalia and drug abuse instruments 

against multiple individuals. One case saw a seizure of 170 grams of Marijuana from a dispensary in Michigan. 1 theft report 

was taken in reference to a firearm that was stolen. 

 

• On 11/30/2020, officers from this agency along with deputies from the Brown County Sheriff’s Office responded to a call a 

welfare check dispatch in which an individual threatened to kill a household member with a firearm and proceeded to discharge 

the weapon towards them. Entry was forced into the residence by law enforcement and a subject was arrested and charged with 

Felonious Assault (2nd degree felony) through the Lake Waynoka Police Department. 

• Due to Covid-19 restrictions, the annual Brown County Shop with a Cop event has been cancelled. Instead of the traditional 

event, Kroger of Mt-Orab has generously volunteered to provide 50 families with a Holiday Meal. The Brown County Peace 

Officers Association is conducting a “Hat and Glove” and will make sure that children in the selected residences are provided 

with a hat and pair of gloves. Donations can be made to the Lake Waynoka Security Office or can be made to the Brown 

County Prosecutors Office. 

Other Committee Reports: 

Building (Pete Levermore/Pat Raleigh):   

Permit November Year to Date 

Residence 4 31 

Dock/Boat Lift 1 20 

Additions 1 6 

Repair/Replace 2 29 

Pool 0 2 

Deck 1 11 

Garage 1 11 

Storage 0 15 

Boat Cover 0 0 

Carport 0 0 

Fence 0 14 

Misc. 0 1 

 Totals:                                       10                                140 
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Election Inspectors/Nominating (Margi Borgman/Dave Patton/Nan McHugh, Nominating Chairperson): None 

Lake Advisory (Todd Holt/Jeff Huseman): None 

Long Range Planning Committee (Terry Borgman/Steve VonWahlde): None 

Rules and Regulations (John Buskey/John Barton/Jenny Ellis): None 

Unfinished Business: None 

New Business: Trustee Raleigh, Co-Chair of the Building Committee, stated that they received a letter from a member 

concerned about the number of metal sided homes being built in the community and other issues. Trustee Raleigh rode 

with the member to view the homes and complaints such as doors not matching. There is nothing in the Code specifying 

the type of homes that may be built nor anything about the door color and trim matching. The Building Committee met 

with Marcus Mast. People are building the homes for the open concept. All owners are given a choice of vinyl or metal 

siding. The metal siding has a 40 year warranty making them very popular. 

Motions and Resolutions:  

 Motion #325 was made by Beard and seconded by Purdin to grant a variance to the owner of lot 2047 for the 

residence to be less than 40 feet from the road right of way as built. Discussion: Trustee VonWahlde asked if the 

Board was able to grant a variance of this nature. Mgr. Cahall replied that Attorney John Jolly said yes, we can but 

cautioned against making it a habit to get around the Rules and Regulations. This is an existing home that was built 

16 years ago. A roll call vote was taken and the motion passed unanimously.   

 Motion #326 was made by VonWahlde and seconded by Raleigh to accept the proposed 2021 budget with 

$2,325,015.00 in income, $2,272,090.00 in expenses with an expected surplus of $52,925.00. The budget includes 

the following changes in the dues and fee structure: 

 Dues – Increase $15.00 from $385.00 to $400.00 

 Multi Lot Fee – No increase 

 Home Owner Fee – Increase $5.00 from $155.00 to $160.00 

 Annual Mowing Fee – Increase from $80.00 to $90.00 

 Guest Cards – No increase 

 RFID Stickers – No increase 

 Annual Dock Rental – No increase 

 Annual Boat, Golf Cart and UTV Registration – Increase from $45.00 to $50.00 

 Winter Camper Storage Fees – Increase $25.00 from $125.00 to $150.00 

 Camping Fees – Increase $0.50 a night on all full-time camping sites 

 Temporary Campsites – Increase to $20.00 per night with $10.00 of that going to the Campground Capital Fund. 

A roll call vote was taken and the motion passed unanimously. Mgr. Cahall stated that a homeowner will pay the same 

amount as last year and any lots that the WPOA mows will increase by $5.00. 

 A motion was made by Taylor and seconded by Raleigh to move $25,000 from Operational Reserves to the CD 

Reserves Fund. A yea/nay vote was taken and the motion passed with 8 yeas and 1 nay (Holt). 

Community Organizations: Please see the newsletter for updates. 

Board Comments and Concerns:  

 Vice President Ellis congratulated the newly elected Board members and reaffirmed her commitment to work hard 

for all members and to keep the community moving forward. 

 Trustee Raleigh stated that the monthly Building Report will now contain a line item portraying the amount of 

money being invested on new homes in Lake Waynoka. In the past 12 months, an estimated $6,000,000 has been 

spent on new home construction. 

Membership Compliments and Concerns: None 

Adjournment: The motion to adjourn was made by Taylor and seconded by Crank. A yea/nay vote was taken. The 

motion passed unanimously and the meeting was adjourned at 11:22am. 
 

Rhonda J. Maybriar, WPOA Assistant Recording Secretary 

                                        2021 DOCK RENTAL 

Between January 1st,2021 and March 15th,2021 you MUST pay the annual rental fee of $250.00. You can not pay for your dock a 

full year in advance!  

If you do not like your dock this year, you can come to the Administration Office on  

April 1st,2021 to pick a dock from those available on a first come basis.  
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  WRWSD Board of Trustees Monday Meeting – 11/30/2020 

 

President Bridges called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm. 

Roll Call: Present: Beard, Bridges, Buskey, Hagen, LaPlante, Levermore, Redick, Mgr. Cahall, 

                  Absent: Supt. Culver (ex.) 

Minutes: A motion was made by Levermore and seconded by Hagen to approve the 10/26/20 WRWSD meeting minutes 

as distributed by email. A yea/nay vote was taken and the motion passed unanimously.  

President’s Report (Jim Bridges): None 

Treasurer’s Report (John Buskey): We are in good shape financially. A few of the line items were over budget so we 

will be voting on an amended 2020 budget (see Motions & Resolutions below). Work has begun on the 2021 WRWSD 

budget and Treasurer Buskey presented a draft of the budget for discussion. Most notable increases come from employee 

health insurance and wage increases. In 2020, we budgeted for 20 new home water and sewer tap installations. We 

decided to carry that number to the 2021 budget. We plan to bring the 2021 budget forward for a vote at the December 

meeting. We are planning to add monies to the water and sewer reserves. If current trends continue, we will be able to 

pay off the USDA Bonds in 2030 which will save us over $85,000 in interest. 

Manager and Plant Superintendent Report (Paul Cahall & Supt. Culver):  

The painting of the water tower is continuing. The interior of the tank will be drained and waxed once the outside is 

finished. 

Dan is insured to drive the truck. 

The lake valve will be opened and lagoon draining will begin December 1st. 

We filled an open WRWSD position. 

We will begin working on the 2021Capital budget for the WRWSD very soon. 

Motions and Resolutions: 

A motion was made by Buskey and seconded by Levermore to approve the October 31st financial statement as 

distributed by email. A yea/nay vote was taken and the motion passed unanimously. 

Motion # 2020- 10 was made by Buskey and seconded by Beard to approve the following adjustments to the 2020 

Budget increasing the income by $54,522, expenses by $14,875 and a net income of $106,930. A roll call vote 

was taken and the motion passed unanimously. 

Old Business: None 

New Business: None 

Board Member Concerns: There was discussion about the monthly December 12th meeting and the possibility that it 

may be cancelled. The Board agreed that they can take care of all business at the December 14th meeting which has been 

moved up from December 28th due to the holidays. 

Adjournment: The motion to adjourn was made by Levermore and seconded by LaPlante. All were in favor and the 

meeting was adjourned at 7:25pm. 

Rhonda J. Maybriar, WRWSD Assistant Recording Secretary 

                               Dredging Report - Zoom Meeting Notice 

 
The Dredging Research report was published in the December 2020 newsletter.  A webinar 
(Zoom) meeting is going to take place to allow a open discussion to ask questions and 
comment on the report.  The meeting will take place on Tuesday, December 29th at 2-3pm. 
   

Your invitation to the meeting can be accomplished by sending  your name, email address and 
phone number to Charlie Beard, Charlie.beard25@gmail.com by Sunday, December 27th.  
Participants can join by video or phone.   
 

Instructions on how to join the meeting will be included with the invitation  
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WRWSD Board of Trustees Monday Meeting – 12/14/2020 
President Bridges called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm. 

 

Roll Call: Present: Beard, Bridges, Buskey, LaPlante, Levermore, Redick, Mgr. Cahall, Supt. Culver  

                  Absent: Hagen 

 

Minutes: A motion was made by Beard and seconded by Levermore to approve the 11/30/20 WRWSD meeting 

minutes as distributed by email. A yea/nay vote was taken and the motion passed unanimously.  

 

President’s Report (Jim Bridges):  None 

 

Treasurer’s Report (John Buskey):  
• Several motions were presented and discussed. (See Motions & Resolutions below) 

 

Manager and Plant Superintendent Report (Paul Cahall & Supt. Culver):  
• Tower Painting of the outside has come to a halt until spring. The crew will be focusing on the interior of the water 

tank after Christmas. 

• Lagoon Draining has begun. Once the lagoon is drained, the valve will be closed. Our goal is to keep the lake 

drained no more than 7 feet. 

• The WRWSD has filled an open position. 

• Capital budgeting for 2021 has begun. There are several big projects for the coming year including: finishing the 

water tower maintenance, changing the rock, sand and welding the bottom plate of the filter system and replacing 

the back-up lake pump. 

 

Motions and Resolutions: 
• A motion was made by Buskey and seconded by LaPlante to approve the November 30th financial statement as 

distributed by email. A yea/nay vote was taken and the motion passed unanimously. A roll call vote was taken and 

the motion passed unanimously. 

• Motion # 2020-11 made by Buskey and seconded by Levermore to approve the following amendments to the 2020 

Budget with a total income of $1,244,351.00, total expenses of $1,177,670.00, and net income of $66,681. A roll 

call vote was taken and the motion passed unanimously. 

• Motion # 2020-12 made by Buskey and seconded by LaPlante to adopt the WPOA/WRWSD Monthly Services 

Contract for FY 2020 dated November24, 2020 in the amount of $391,205.57, payable in monthly installments. A 

roll call vote was taken and the motion passed unanimously. 

• Motion # 2020-13 made by Buskey and seconded by Beard to amend the 2021 preliminary WRWSD budget 

(adopted by Motion 2020-05 on June 29, 2020) with total income budgeted at $1,178,499.00, total expense budgeted 

at $994,274.00, and a net income of $184,225.00, per attached revised budget dated December 11, 2020. A roll call 

vote was taken and the motion passed unanimously. 

• Motion # 2020-14 made by Buskey and seconded by Levermore to adjust the District’s Grinder Pump Fee by 

$400.00 from $6,000.00 to $6,400.00, and to adjust the District’s Sewer Tap fee by $200.00 from $2,000.00 to 

$2,200.00, effective January 1, 2021. A roll call vote was taken and the motion passed unanimously. 

Old Business: None 

New Business: None 

Board Member Concerns: None 

 

Adjournment: The motion to adjourn was made by Beard and seconded by LaPlante. All were in favor and the 

meeting was adjourned at 7:20pm. 

 

Rhonda J. Maybriar, WRWSD Assistant Recording Secretary 

   CALL  1-800-543-5599 to report an outage. Everyone should report an outage immediately, the TOTAL 

          NUMBER of phone calls received in DUKES automated report system determines priority of repair.   
                                                 The more calls – the faster the response to our area.  
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Lake Waynoka 

Lounge 

Sunday: 

Monday - Wednesday: 

Thursday: 

Friday & Saturday: 

4 pm -  8 pm 

4 pm -  9 pm 

4 pm -  10pm 

3 pm -  10pm 

   Happy Hours - Mon., Tues., Wed. 6 pm to 9 pm    (Hours subject to change) 

                Check for UPDATED information on the Lake Waynoka Lounge  Facebook page.  

   Euchre Tournament- Every Tuesday- 6:30pm- Please bring a mask!  

CLOSED NEW YEARS DAY 

 

Saturday -January 16th, 2021 

Fine Art Oil Painting Class Bob Ross Style with Kevin Miller 

Class is limited to 30 people.  Cost is $45  BYOB 

Oil paints and all supplies provided. 

Please contact Joanne to reserve your spot. 

(513) 582-8489  

Cincinnati area artist and teacher Kevin Miller is well known throughout the Midwest for 

his entertaining teaching technique and artistic talents.  

Kevin travels the area teaching classes and sharing his entertaining  

artistic skills with hundreds of students. 

6:00pm-9:00pm 

                     MASKS & SOCIAL DISTANCING-REQUIRED 

 

Have a Happy & Healthy New 

Year! 
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           WARNING!!!                                                                                      WARNING!!!                                                                                                                                                        WARNING!!! 
 **Your grinder pump is not a garbage disposal.  The following items should never be put in your system** 

   *Egg shells *Fish scales *Diapers, socks, rags or cloth of any kind *Cat litter *Personal hygiene products *Oils or 
     grease *Strong chemicals   (drain cleaner) *Glass or metal objects. If the above items are introduced into your 
                                 system it could result in premature failure of the pump and require service.   

              **If the  red light on the electric box is on it means the pump is not working properly. Please call  Security   

                    If you see your light or your neighbors light on. Security will dispatch our mechanics.  (937-446-3214). 
                                                                          REPORT ALL ELECTRIC OUTAGES                                  
                         * DO NOT COVER  THE TOP OF THE GRINDER PUMP THIS WILL CAUSE IT TO FAIL & BACK UP INTO YOUR 
                                                                                 HOUSE.* WRWSD IS NOT RESPONSIBLE*  

                     Euchre Scores 

          

       Wednesday-1:00pm                       Friday-7:00pm 

     

 

 

 

 

                                   NO SCORES FOR JANUARY 2021 NEWSLETTER 

                        Managers Corner 
         

 The Administration Office staff 

                  

                 wishes you a  

     Happy & Healthy New Year!  

    Paul Cahall 

                          IMPORTANT INFORMATION TO NOTE 
WPOA:  
 Dues – Increase $15.00 from $385.00 to $400.00 

 Multi Lot Fee – No increase 

 Home Owner Fee – Increase $5.00 from $155.00 to $160.00 

 Annual Mowing Fee – Increase from $80.00 to $90.00 

 Guest Cards – No increase 

 RFID Stickers – No increase 

 Annual Dock Rental – No increase 

 Annual Boat, Golf Cart and UTV Registration – Increase 

from $45.00 to $50.00 

 Winter Camper Storage Fees – Increase $25.00 from $125.00 

to $150.00 

 Camping Fees – Increase $0.50 a night on all full-time camping 

sites 

 Temporary Campsites – Increase to $20.00 per night with 

$10.00 of that going to the Campground Capital Fund. 

WRWSD: 
 Grinder Pump Fee by $400.00 from $6,000.00 to $6,400.00,  
 Sewer Tap Fee by $200.00 from $2,000.00 to $2,200.00,  

    

      Effective January 1, 2021  
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                                                       2020Holiday Scavenger Hunt   

         

 

         3rd Place  

Jean Whitehouse 

                              Grand Prize Winner 

                            Emily Stover & Family 

                              2nd Place  

               Ella England (Not Pictured) 

Congratulations to the winners and thank you for all who participated! Administration Office, 

Maintenance and Security for your assistance. A special thanks to Judy Levermore for volunteering to 

help with this fun event!  

                                               Thank you everyone, Events-Gina Dash  
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January  
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2021   
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                ORGANIZATIONS SPOTLIGHT 

                            January 2021 
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 Adams Brown Recycling drops-off and picks-up the 

recycling unit on a weekly basis.  

 

Did you know that leaving items at the community 

drop off boxes such as appliances, furniture, tv's, 

electronics, garbage, etc. is considered ILLEGAL 

DUMPING. Violators will be prosecuted!  

   

Please follow these guidelines to recycle your items 

       THANK YOU FOR RECYCLING RIGHT WITH US!  
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                 Here at Integrity Concrete we do:  

                       - Driveways 

                       - Sidewalks 

                       - Garage Floors 

                       - Decorative Concrete 

                                     & 

                       - Custom Colors!  

 

    Any questions or concerns: Contact us 

            today  for more information!  
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                   Financing Available.  

 Any questions? Call us today! 
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HOME MAINTENANCE 
Almost any job around your home!  

  •Kitchen Remodel    •Water Heater  
  •Bathroom Remodel    •Vanity & Top  
  •Roof Repair/Replacement   •Electrical  
  •Pressure Washing    •Gutter Cleaning  
  •Painting     •Windows  

  •Garage Door & Opener   •Plumbing  

  •Deck & Dock Staining   •Laminate Flooring  

  •Deck & Dock Repair   •Floor Joist Repair  

  •Install Tile     •Dishwasher  

  •Garbage Disposal    •Sump Pump  

  •Skylights     •Storm Doors  

  •Ceiling Fans     •Outside Faucets  

  •Lighting     •Range Hood  

  •Finished Basements    •Laundry Tub  

  •Full Home Remodel    •Commodes  

  •Partial Home Remodel   •Vinyl Siding  

  •Vapor Barrier    •Faucets  

  •Exhaust Fan     •& MUCH MORE  

 

Cell 937-515-7079  Office 937-446-4595  

Matthew Meeker Sardinia, Ohio 
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    Call : 937-446-3774 
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WAYNOKA PROPERTY OWNER’S ASSOCIATION, INC. 

1 Waynoka Drive 

Lake Waynoka, Ohio 45171 

www.lakewaynoka.com 

This institution is an equal opportunity provider & employer.                                  

                                                                 

                                                                                                       

                                                                                            

                       

 

                         IMPORTANT EMAILS & PHONE NUMBERS 

                                                 

 

 

        WAYNOKA NEWS EDITOR 

                Christine Anderson 

    Christine@lakewaynoka.com                                             

                  (937)-446-3232 

President: Charlie Beard 

Vice President: Jenny Ellis 

Secretary: Ken Crank 

Treasurer: Vernon Taylor 

  Member at Large: Prescilla Redick 

Pat Raleigh 

Betty Purdin 

Todd Holt 

Stephen VonWahlde 

WRWSD BOARD OF TRUSTEES     WPOA BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

President: Jim Bridges 

Vice President: Pete Levermore 

Secretary: Prescilla Redick 

Treasurer: John Buskey 

    Member at Large: Mike LaPlante  

Charlie Beard 

Donita Hagen 

 

Any opinions expressed in this newsletter 

reflects only the opinion of the author 

and does not necessarily constitute an 

opinion of the WPOA, its Board of  

Directors, or any other individual. 

Advertising in this newsletter is not an 

endorsement of products or services. 

WAYNOKA MARINA STORE HOURS 

 

CLOSED- November 1st, 2020 

 

FOLLOW US ON FACEBOOK: Waynoka Marina LLC 

WAYNOKA MARINA MECHANIC HOURS 

   Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, Friday, Saturday -10am-5pm 

Wednesday- CLOSED 

Sunday- By Appointment Only  

  For service, fuel, or questions: call Mike at 937-725-8116 

Indoor/Outdoor Boat Storage- Shrink Wrap Available.  

     

HAVE A GREAT WINTER!! 

 

 

   CAMPGROUND OFFICE HOURS    
  

     Camping Season ends November 1st 

 

 

ADMINISTRATION OFFICE HOURS 
Monday-Friday 

8:00am - 4:00pm  

Closed January 1st, 2021 

Reopen on January 4th, 2021!  

 HEALTH & REC CENTER HOURS 

                          Monday – Friday: 7:00 am  - 9:00 pm 

                      Saturday & Sunday: 8:00 am  - 9:00 pm 

General Manager/Admin Office - Paul Cahall Paul@lakewaynoka.com……………....937- 446-3232 

Lake Waynoka Chief of Police - David Wallace Chief@lakewaynoka.com……….…….937- 446-3214 

WRWSD Billing - Kay Bundy  Kay@lakewaynoka.com………………..937- 446-3232 

WPOA President - Charlie Beard Charlie.beard25@gmail.com  

WRWSD President - Jim Bridges Jimbridges.realtor@gmail.com 

Campground- Tina Taylor Tina@lakewaynoka.com...…………...937- 446-2887 


